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‘Belief and Confidence to Aspire’

BEMERTON ST JOHN C.E.AIDED PRIMARY SCHOOL

LOWER ROAD SALISBURY SP2 9NW
Tel: 01722 322848  Fax: 01722 502992     Email: admin@bemerton-st-john.wilts.sch.uk    Website: www.bemerton.com 

Head Teacher: Mr Alun Richards   ●    Deputy Head: Mrs Claire Pearce


Friday 13th October 2017
Dear Parent / Guardian, 


Harvest Service

I would like to thank everyone who has contributed food for our harvest service. The food will be collected by the Trussell Trust and then used within our local area for families in crisis. 
Staff Changes

At the end of December Mrs Kelly will be leaving our school. This is to take up a new position as an RE Advisor, for Winchester Diocese. This has been Mrs Kelly’s aspiration over the last five years and we are so pleased for her as a staff. I would like to thank Mrs Kelly for all her hard work at the school. She was instrumental in us gaining Outstanding in our SIAMS inspection, last March. We will endeavour to remain in touch with Mrs Kelly in her new role. Mrs Lawrence is now the new RE coordinator within our school. We wish Mrs Kelly all the best for the future after 13 committed years working at our school. 
In January, Mrs Lock will reduce her teaching time to two days and will cover PPA in EYFS, Year 1 and Year 2. This change is due to personal circumstances. 

Yesterday, we successfully appointed Mr Price who will become the full time Year 2 teacher, in January. We will ensure there is smooth transition, between teachers, before the changes take place in January. There will be an opportunity for parents to meet Mr Price in December. We are looking forward to him being part of our team. We would like to thank the school council and Nightingales class for their involvement in the process. 

Lunchtime Staff
This week we have also appointed a new lunchtime supervisors. We would like to welcome Gemma Hughes to our team. Gemma will start after half term. 
With a heavy heart, Mrs Harrison will be leaving our lunchtime team. I would like to thank her for all her time she has given to us for the last two years. Good luck and all the best for the future. 












cont/
School Values

Over last weekend, the 5 School Values went up in the school hall. I would like to thank Mrs Saykouk for all her hard work with the children, who have painted the designs, under her guidance. The aim is now for our Wrens class to complete painting either side of the Values, to finish the design off. We are fortunate not only to have artistic children but a creative member of staff in Mrs Saykouk. Thank you everyone!
Nut Free School
Please ensure there are no peanut products put into children’s lunch boxes. We have children in the school who have a life-threatening allergy to nuts. Parents / Guardians of children who have these products will be contacted and the items removed from the dinner hall. Please help us to ensure the safety of these children. 
Parents’ Forum
Thank you once again to the parents who made it to the meeting with myself. It is always a great opportunity for me to meet with parents and to look at new suggestions from a parent’s perspective. The minutes of these meetings will be added to the school website over the next few days. 

Maths calculation session

Hopefully, Parents / Guardians who attended the maths session on Wednesday after school found the time useful. If you would like a copy of our schools calculation policy, please look on the website or contact Mrs Pearce. 
School Photographer
The photographer will be over in the church from 8am on Wednesday 18th October. 
Yours sincerely,
Alun Richards

Headteacher
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